
LFH School Council Meeting 

 
Attendance: Lisa Hughey, Hillary Murrah, Marcia Doris, Catherine Douglas, Crystal Coleman, Dr. Stephen 

Fox, Brian Armstrong, Cheronda Harris, Whitney Graybeal, Jane Wilkes, Tonya Cogle, Ingrid Shankle, 

Meredith Rushton, and Holly Ishee. 

 
On May 24, 2022, the School Council was called to order by, Dr. Stephen Fox and the minutes from 

March 22, 2022 were read by Ms. Murrah. The meeting addressed the following information: 

 

 Mrs. Hughey mentioned all the wonderful events that LFH had happened in the month of May 

which involved the return of parents, yay!  The events mentioned were STEAM experiences, Arts 

show, Honors Days, and Field Days.   

 A shout out to PTO and RISE Augusta for making the free book fair for our students a reality.  

The students were excited by the opportunity to choose free books. 

 The council sent warm wishes and a thank you to Mrs. Regina Taylor who is retiring and has 

served many years on the council. 

 Our IB coordinator, Ms. Coleman mentioned that 44 staff members will participate in IB 

improved professional learning this summer.  This is an ongoing mission as an IB PYP school. 

 Ms. Murrah mentioned that 35 Activpanels have been installed around the school and are actively 

being used by the teachers.  All classrooms are now equipped with Activpanels. 

 Ms. Murrah also mentioned that all chromecarts have been delivered to the school and we now 

have the capabilities for one-to-one devices on all grade levels next school year. 

 In a discussion of school needs a few matters were addressed: landscaping in some neglected 

places around the school building are being taken care of; we are requesting new mulch from the 

BOE, requesting more picnic tables from PTO, a sun cover for the courtyard closest to the office, 

and we are looking into ways of incorporating a track on our playground/field; Finally, our sound 

system in the lunchroom is need of repair and we are in the process of seeing the cost of repair. 

 The meeting was closed out by Mrs. Shankle. 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:50 p.m. 

 

Our next meeting will be August 2022 


